
MINUTES OF THE 39th ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE  EAST MIDLANDS ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION  HELD  ON MONDAY   OCTOBER 6TH 2003   AT THE  RED LION, KEGWORTH

Present : J.Woodall (NOC), D. Woodall (NOC), M.Godfree (DVO), L.Godfree (DVO), D. Walker (DVO ), J. Hurley (DVO), B. Haskins (LEI), H.Palmer (NOC), R.Denney (LEI), P. Olivant (NOC),D. Skidmore (DVO), J.Bennett (LOG), R.Edwards (LEI), M. Gardner (DVO), A.Hawkins (DVO).

1.  Apologies for absence : I. Whitehead, E.Williams, P. Leake, P. Hornsby, C. Philips, R. Philips, R. McDonald, A.Portsmouth.

2.  Minutes of the 37th AGM. These were accepted as a true and accurate record of the meeting.



Proposer  J. Woodall



Seconder  M. Gardner

3.   Chairman’s Report

This is my last report as your Chairman and I would like to start by thanking all the officers and members of committee who have assisted me in the three years I have served as your Chairman. I trust you will all agree that it has been a harmonious and constructive period which has not always been the case elsewhere in the sport.


I would also like to thank John Woodall, my predecessor. As accommodated for in our constitution he remained on committee for one year after handing over, but did continue to attend many meetings in subsequent years and the hot-off-the-press knowledge he brought to the table by virtue of his role as Chairman of BOF was most useful. He was often there when I sought advice but never pressed his views on me and left me to plough my own furrow. Similarly I welcomed the support of my Vice Chairman, Ranald McDonald, who as a BOF Councillor also brought us up-to-date detail of developments within the sport.


Given how invaluable this has been I have suggested that any member of EMOA who achieves the position of elected BOF Councillor or Chair or Vice Chair should during their period in those positions be ex-officio members of the EMOA Executive Committee to provide similar support to my successor and the new committee. Unfortunately my suggested amendment to the constitution seems to have been corrupted in transmission and I will be offering a slight amendment to it.

John himself has now relinquished BOF office but in recognition of his service to the sport and to retain the benefit of his experience I have proposed him for President of EMOA.

Electronic punching has become widespread and is a great improvement for competitors but it does put extra strain on event official in particular planners and the clubs need to address this point.

We held a very useful event officials conference during this year giving those of us who attended a very comprehensive breakdown of the new BOF rules and developing guidelines. There were however a lot of long standing grade 3 controllers who did not attend and I can only hope that they have studied the new rules, to get up to speed on the new regime. Unfortunately there are still fairly regular situations locally where courses do not comply, leading to gripes in the car parks.

As I and many others have said before we need to learn to work together better as the sport is being bedevilled by people moaning at what they see as the imperfections of others who are all at the end of the day volunteers. 

I would like to congratulate all winners in our championships and those who did well in the g

Gallopen. Both the East Midlands and Midlands Championships were on our patch and seemed to go down well and we had 13 diverse events in the Gallopen. It was nice to see RAFO providing one. Running from October to early May as it does, with enough foresight we should be able to get in the equivalent of 2 each month and I trust we will see another interesting programme this year.

We still have a vacancy for a development officer and I would put this down as the biggest failure of the Association during my tenure. We may come out of next years JK with some surplus and traditionally such funds have been used for development and it could provide a good opportunity for anyone interested in having a go at this role.

On the subject of the JK things seem to be moving along well but we will need to provide considerable manpower on the day.

This year has seen the introduction of the new badge scheme for the juniors and BOF have instigated a comprehensive review of how the other events in the programme should be run and we may have time to bounce ideas around at the end of the formal meeting.

Once again many thanks to everyone who helped make my task relatively straightforward and good luck to my successor.

Roy Denney, Retiring Chairman

The retiring chairman was given a vote of thanks.

4.  Secretary’s report 


 EMOA had just over 400 members last season. We have a total of 40 controllers at the various Grades. 5 coaching skills courses, 3 courses for coaches, 2 controlling courses and 1 planning course have been held in the region last season.

5.  Treasurer’s report .


 Income from Fees is down , and that from levies is up from last year. Emews  now has more issues per year, and more have had to be posted, notably the summer issue. Insurance of S.I equipment has increased. Overall there was a slight surplus . The balance has been moved into a 60-day tracker account. 

6.  Approval of Balance Sheet and Income & Expenditure Statement
 Thanks were given to Dave Walker for his work in “independently financially examining” the Association’s books. The final accounts for the year were circulated and accepted.


Proposer:  M.Gardner


Seconder:  D. Skidmore

7.  Amendments to the Constitution

 All the amendments, most of which were of a minor nature, were carried unanimously.

8.  Election of principal officers

 
President -

John Woodall was elected unopposed.
Chairman - 

 No volunteers


Vice Chairman - 
 No volunteers


Secretary - 

 No volunteers


Treasurer - 

Roger Edwards was re-elected unopposed



Clubs were urged to try to find people to fill these positions.



9.
Election of other officers


BOF Council -


John Woodall

BOF Event Standards Committee - 
Ernie Williams

BOF Coaching Committee -
Hilary Palmer 

Emews Editor - 

Mike Gardner



Website editor -

Andy Portsmouth



Fixtures Secretary - 

Ian Whitehead


The above were re-elected unopposed




Development Officer -

No volunteers 

Mapping Adviser - 

No volunteers

10
Appointment of Independent Financial Examiner

Dave Walker agreed to continue in this role. 

11  
Budget projections and Fixing of charges
In view of the healthy state of reserves, next year’s budget would run at a loss. There was no need to change fees or levies, and after some discussion the S.I hire charges were also left unchanged.

Proposer :  R. Denney

Seconder :  J. Woodall

12
Plans for the coming year 



In the absence of a new Chairman, this item was dropped from the agenda.

---------------------

 
Meeting closed at 8.20p.m., and was followed by an interesting and thought-provoking open forum on whether the Galoppen should run per calendar year and whether events might be put on on Saturdays and  possibly weekday afternoons.

















